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Planning and Infrastructure Department 
Development Planning Division 

October 24, 2022 

Darlene Joslin  
Interim City Manager 
City of Richmond Hill 

Dear Ms. Joslin: 

Re: Request for Approval (Delegated Authority) 
Enactment of By-laws to Remove Lands from Part Lot Control 
GROVETRAIL DEVELOPMENTS INC. 
Blocks 50 and 51, Plan 65M-4695 
41, 43, 47, 49, 51 and 53 Tipp Drive 
City File: PLC-22-0005 

An application to remove lands from Part Lot Control was submitted to the City on August 16, 2022 by 
Grove trail Developments Inc. (City File PLC-22-0005) to facilitate the creation of lots for seven (7) street 
townhouse dwelling units on the subject lands. The application was deemed complete on August 18, 
2022.  

In this regard, a request has been submitted to pass one Part Lot Control Exemption By-law to exempt 
the said lands from Part Lot Control pursuant to Subsection 50(7) of the Planning Act. The applicant has 
submitted the requisite supporting documentation and no objections have been identified by either 
circulated departments or agencies to the request to remove the lands from Part Lot Control.  

Pursuant to By-law 86-20, a by-law to delegate certain powers and duties during a recess of Council of 
the Corporation of the City of Richmond Hill, the City Manager has been delegated the legislative power 
to enact a by-law to remove lands from part lot control pursuant to Subsection 50(7) of the Planning Act  
during the election period.  

In accordance with the above, approval of By-law 133-22 is requested. 

Sincerely, 

Kelvin Kwan, MCIP, RPP 
Commissioner of Planning and Infrastructure 

c: Denis Beaulieu, Manager of Development – Subdivisions 
Francesco Caparelli, Planning Technician  
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